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Newsletter of the Western Fleurieu Anglicans, Diocese of The Murray, SA 

September 2018 

 

Proclaiming Christ in  
word and action; 

growing in care, love and service. 

The Grapevine 

The beginning of something new! 
 

Fr Simon writes: 
 

Over a couple of years now we have had the privilege of 
having  younger members of our St Nicholas’ 10.30 am 
congregation leading us in worship. They have provided 
us with an  outstanding service every fourth Sunday at St 
Nicholas’. Their service preparation has been quite   
extensive; starting with a planning time on a Tuesday 
night; a rehearsal on Saturday and then the service on 
Sunday. This thorough preparation and leading of the  
service has been a wonderful ministry that the younger 
people in the congregation have offered to the older 
ones. The last service in August was the last of this service  
design, which used plays and skits etc. 
 

The usual 10.30 am fourth Sunday service will continue, 
with input from some of the younger ones in the  
congregation together with other worshippers, and will 
provide a lovely new  flavour to the service.  
 

The older youth will open the new 5 pm Anglican Parish 
Gathering which will have a brand new structure as well 
as the new time. It will take place in the Seaford Christian 
Churches dining room and include a shared meal. It will 
commence with Communion followed by the meal, and 
during this time there will be breaks for prayer, Bible 
reading and a talk. 
 

 This service is not just for young people but for the whole 
parish, and offers an alternative time for those who find 
other commitments are clashing with regular church 
times. It is also a change in the format and style of worship 
in order to allow people to have a place where they can have  Communion and explore their faith in a more 
relaxed setting, and it will be a place to invite friends who have not previously been to a traditional  
service.  Bring food to share, and your Bible. 

 

People with news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the rest of 

the parish, please contact the Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at 23 The Esplanade, Pt Willunga 5173, Ph 8556 5078 or email 

machit5@bigpond.com.au,  preferably by the 15th of September.    Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of be-

ing mentioned in this newsletter.   

S Waters 

Thank you Isaiah, Isis, Eliza (front), Iona and  Issy! 
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Pray for Peace 
St Ann’s  

Tuesday 18th September  
11 am—12 noon  

Prayer, meditation 
Light a candle for peace. 

Shared refreshments to follow  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Southern Vales Schools Ministry  

September Concert 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church, McLaren Vale  
Sunday 16th September 2-4 pm 

Tickets $10, or $20 a family (2 tickets) 
Enquiries:  Ted Sandercock, Secretary 

SVSM Inc. 
(sanderwt@bigpond.com) 

Big Sing McLaren Vale 

 

 

 

 
 

Fauré’s Requiem 

Sunday 9th September 4 pm 
Tatachilla Lutheran College 

 

A massed choir of 200 voices led by the 
Elder Conservatorium Chorale and  

Symphony Orchestra 
$30/$25 

Join the choir or book seats at 
bigsing.org.au 

2018 Australian Christian Book of the Year 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bible in Australia explores how in the hands of  
Bible-bashers, immigrants, suffragists, evangelists,  

unionists, writers, artists and Indigenous Australians,  
the Bible has played a contested but defining role  

in this country.    
More information from  

www.newsouthbooks.com.au/books/bible-australia/  

A “new look” Southern Vales  
Anglican calendar will be  

available by late September. Still 
$15, an excellent gift for overseas 
friends—and for your own wall! 

A word from Fr Brenton… 
 

Lyn and I would like to thank everyone for welcoming us 
to the Western Fleurieu Anglicans. We have settled in 
very well and are enjoying meeting and mixing with you.  
 

I have enjoyed my rose pruning with Trish and Bill and 
the Friday night meals at St Ann’s.  
 

While I am present at the Rectory I have the “Church 
Open” sign on the footpath, and the Church is open to 
anyone who would like a quiet moment of prayer or just 
a look inside.  
 

We look forward to working with you all to build our 
Church and share with others our faith and fellowship. I 
also look forward to my first baptism at St Margaret’s on 
September 23rd,  my cousin’s son. It will be a great family 
affair.  
 

I continue to have meetings with Fr Simon and Deacon 
Peter at Seaford every Tuesday morning to plan future 
strategies for the Mission District.  
 

Blessings to all. 
  Fr Brenton 

http://www.newsouthbooks.com.au/books/bible-australia/
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What’s on  

 

Jumble Sale at St Ann’s 
Sat 15th September 8.30-12.30 

Quality goods wanted  
(deliver Friday 9 am if possible) 

 - and helpers! - 
Books 
Plants 

Clothes 
Cake stall 

Bric-a-brac 
Devonshire teas 

Sausage sizzle........ 
 

September 
Sun 2nd Gold Coin collection for CPS* workers 
  Family Service, St Ann’s 9 am 
  Shared lunch, St Nicholas’ 
Mon 3rd Mothers’ Union. SCC, 9.30 am 
   Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604 
Tues 4th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Sat 8th Saturday Night Out, Willunga (see p. 4) 
Sun 9th Eucharist & Healing service, St Nicholas’ 

        Enquiries: Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606  
  ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
  Anglican Community Expo at SCC (see p. 5) 
Wed 12th Colton Court worship 11 am 
Thurs 13th Colton Court sing-along 10.30-11.30 am 
     Enquiries: Sue MacKirdy 8556  5162 
Sat 15th St Ann’s Jumble Sale 8.30-12.30 (see below) 
Sun 16th Prayer, Praise & Proclamation,  
   St Margaret’s 10 am   
  Holly Nursing Home, Hackham  
   Ecumenical  service 11 am 
  SVSM Concert  (see opp. page) 
Mon 17th Yankalilla/Delamere MU  2 pm 
Tues 18th  Prayer for Peace, St Ann’s 11 am-12 md  
  WFA Council, 7 pm at Yankalilla 
Thurs 20th  Reflective Learning, Willunga House, 7 pm 
   (see p. 4) 
Fri 21st MATTHEW 
  St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
        & Fellowship 1.30 (Bookings 8392 4508 ) 
Sun 23rd Family Service, St Nicholas’  
Fri 28th Schools break up 
  Family Tea, 6.30 for 7 pm, St Ann’s 
     Enquiries: Pat Roper  8386 2470   
Sat 29th MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS  

October 
Mon 1st Labor Day holiday 
  Mothers’ Union,  St Ann’s, 9.30 am  
Tues 2nd Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Sun 7th Gold Coin collection for CPS* workers 
  Family Service, St Ann’s 
  Shared lunch, St Nicholas’ 
Thurs 11th Colton Court Singalong 10.30 am 
Fri 12th St Margaret’s Friday Night Tea (see below) 
Sat 13th Sausage Sizzle, Quarry Markets 
  Saturday Night Out, Willunga 
Sun 14th  Eucharist & Healing service, St Nicholas’ 
  ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
Mon 15th Schools resume 
  Yankalilla & Delamere Mothers’ Union 2 pm 
Tues 16th  Prayer for Peace, St Ann’s 11 am 

 WFA Council at St Ann’s 7.00 pm 
Thurs 18th LUKE 
  Reflective Learning Willunga House, 7 pm 
Fri 19th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
   & Fellowship 1.30 
Sun 21st Prayer, Praise & Proclamation,  
   St Margaret’s 10 am   
  Holly Nursing Home, Hackham  
   Ecumenical  service 11 am 
Fri 26th St Ann’s Family Tea 
Sat 27th St Nicholas’ Quiz Night at SSC (see p. 5) 
Sun 28th SIMON & JUDE 
  Family Service, St Nicholas’ 

And each week:  
 

Tuesdays  Stt Nicholas’ Seaford: Prayer meeting,   
  10.15 am, followed by Bible Study.     
  Enquiries: Jane Cuthbert 0407 651606  
Wednesdays St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale:    
  9 am Holy Communion     
  10 am Bible study   
  Enquiries: Ted Sandercock 8556 4535  
Thursdays  St Ann’s, Aldinga 9 -11.30 am Granny Annie’s 
  Drop‐in centre—a cuppa and a chat  
  Children welcome.  
  Enquiries: Anne Chittleborough 8556 5078 

 

Volunteers needed  
to help with the Sausage Sizzle at the 

Quarry Markets,  
Saturday mornings 13th October and  

10th November. Enquiries: Ted 8556 4535 
Proceeds to the Southern Vales Schools Ministry. 

* Christian Pastoral Support 
 (Chaplains) 

Friday Night Tea at     

 St Margaret’s 

12th October,  
6.30 for 7 pm 

Bring food to share,  
drinks & nibbles,  

      and bring a friend ! 
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September is BCA  
collection time so 
please remember to 
get your boxes to me 
via your wardens 
asap. With rural  
communities in 
greater need  
because of the 
drought, this ministry 
needs our support 
more than ever. 
Wendy Sandercock 
BCA rep. 

BCA  

SPRING LUNCH 
 

Thurs 13th September  
12 noon 

Holy Trinity Church 
87 North Tce, Adelaide 

$20 
Guest speaker  

The Rev’d Neville 
Naden 

 

RSVP by 5th Sept 
8221 5444 

 

News from St Stephen’s, Willunga 

WILLUNGA CHRISTMAS 

TREE FESTIVAL 

December 1-2, 2018 

The theme this year is “Going 
Green”. Entries limited only 

by your imagination!   
 

If you would like to  
participate in our WFA entry, 

please contact Ted  
Sandercock 8556 4535 

 

To make a personal entry  
contact Jenny Esots  

8556 2758 or 
j.esots@bigpond.com 

 

Almond Blossom:  Thanks to St Stephen’s folk who 

assisted with the Willunga Almond Blossom stall on 

the Wednesday during the Festival Lunches - Joan 

Lunn and Wendy Sandercock staffed the stall while  

Mary Johnston, Laura Tinkham and Wendy  

Sandercock provided jam, cakes and biscuits. 
 

Grounds: Thanks to Ben Lacey for mowing the front 

lawns, and the grass around the church and trees. 

With recent rain and then sunshine this was quite a 

task. The grounds now look very neat and tidy!! 
 

The church: We continue to discuss the type of stall/

activity at the front of (or inside) St Stephen's on a 

Saturday morning to take into account the people 

who walk past or park in the grounds to attend the 

Willunga Farmers’ Market. We are open to  

suggestions as to the type of stall. The church will be 

open on Saturday mornings. Jac Bishop spends extra 

time putting flowers in the church while discussing 

matters with visitors who call in. 
 

Friends: A meeting of St Stephen’s Friends held on 

July 28th mainly discussed the Almond Blossom stall 

and the opening of the church on a Saturday. 
 

Vigil Eucharist: the Vigil Eucharist is held on a  

Saturday at 5.30 pm: if at any time you are unable to 

attend a Sunday Service you will be most welcome at 

St Stephen's. Refreshments are provided after the 

service; with choice of bubbly or wine & nibbles 

(cheese, biscuits and dips). 
 

John Strachan & Ted Sandercock, Wardens 

Thank you to Fr Brenton for celebrating over recent 

weeks. 
 

Saturday Night Out Dinner: The dinner for August was 

held on Saturday 11th at the Willunga Hotel. 10 people  

enjoyed the evening in the main dining room. The next 

Saturday Night Out will be on September 8th at the 

Old Bush Inn. The group decided to have a change 

and try the top pub again... 
 

Reflective Learning: A Thursday evening workshop on 

"Theological Reflection" based on a process from EfM 

(Education for Ministry) was held at Willunga House on 

August 16th.  Seven people were introduced to a  

process based on the use of experience, scripture,  

culture and belief. This workshop continues on  

September 20th to explore this process  further. 

(Enquiries Ted Sandercock  8556 4535) 
 

 

 

Some present at the Theological Reflection evening at  
Willunga House were camera-shy! but those pictured are 
Wendy and Ted Sandercock, Jeff Pridham and Joanie 
Rawlings. 

AC 
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Ministry: This month Fr Simon and Father Ted took the 
first and second Sunday services.  On the third Sunday 
it was wonderful to have Fr Brenton and his wife Lyn 
attend our service as it was the first opportunity  
several members of our congregation have had to  
listen to Fr Brenton preach and to speak with him and 
Lyn over a cuppa after the service.  We look forward to 
Fr Brenton taking more services at St Nicholas’ in the 
coming months. 
 

Youth Worship:  This month the theme was based on 
the Good Samaritan and how Jesus told us that anyone 
and everyone is our neighbour.  Another amazing 
drama had us all chuckling as sensationalist TV and 
news reporters tried to get some sense out of a  
humble Samaritan who stopped and helped a fellow 
traveller – just because he thought it was the right 
thing to do!!   A lesson there for all of us in our daily 
journey.  With great music and joyful singing as always, 
our young people were a pleasure to listen to and learn 
from.  
 

Sadly, this was our last Youth Led Worship, run by our 
young adults, Iona, Isis and Isaiah.  They are now taking 
on a larger but different role as part of the Anglican 
Services on Sundays each week at 5pm (see p. 1).  
Their enthusiasm and commitment to their youth  
service will be missed.  However, we will continue with 
Family services on the 4th Sunday each month and  
encourage our much younger people in our  
congregation in their continuing faith journey.  
 

Prayer Group Our group continues to meet at 10.15 on 
Tuesdays - a time of personal prayer as well as prayers  
for our troubled world and for peace everywhere. Our  
prayer chain has been busy with prayers and thanksgiving 
travelling along telephone lines and by email!   
 

Fellowship:  We have several members in our  
congregation on the sick list or in rehabilitation.  Joy 
Inkster and Les Szalay are now both home but still  
recovering  from their falls.  Betty Leske is having hip  
surgery at the end of August with rehabilitation  
afterwards.  We have regular pick-ups for people wanting 
to attend services but no longer having their own  
transport,  and we visit those housebound.   Helen and 
Colin Cook are still in Cairns but their son Christopher is 
on the mend and hopefully we will see them back with us 
in September.   
 

Our next meeting is on the 21st September at 1.30pm 
Lunch in the café is at 12.30. Those who wish to join us, 
please book your place with Cathy on 83924508 or  
contact Jane 0407651606. 
 

Upcoming Events:  On Sunday 9th September an  
Anglican Expo is being held at Seaford Christian Churches 
(SEM) from 1-5pm. Various agencies are attending this 
expo with information about their commitment to people, 
including ABM, BCA, Anglicare etc. Local Anglican 
churches will also have representatives and information 
about what they do. St Nicholas’ Fellowship will be  
running a Devonshire Tea 1-4 pm and raising funds for 
ministry in the Western Fleurieu.  Volunteers to help out 
are most welcome or just come and share afternoon tea 
with us.  All Welcome.  
We look forward to our Quiz Night on  27th October (see 
below). 
 

Seaford Christian Churches (SCC):  The Steering  
Committee is ready to finalise the day-to-day working and 
mission structure and work will begin on updating our 
constitution to reflect these changes. It is hoped that all 
can be put to the various congregations for approval at 
our AGM later this year.  Please keep us in your prayers as 
we work towards our combined future at SCC   
  Helen Cook & Jane Cuthbert, Wardens 
 

News from St Nicholas’, Seaford 

COMMUNITY EVENT  
Sunday 9th September 1-5 pm 

Anglican Community Expo 

at Seaford Christian Churches Centre 
Cnr Main St and Grand Blvd, Seaford 

 

Come and see how the Anglican Church and its  
agencies are working for our community! 

Devonshire afternoon tea available. 
 

Quiz Night at St Nicholas’ 

 Saturday 27th October 

6.30 for a 7 pm start.  
Tables of 6.  

Giggly games! Splendid prizes! 
BYO drinks & nibbles:  

                    Tea & coffee provided. 
                    Put this date in your diary! 
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News from Yankalilla & Delamere 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parishioner profile: Yvonne Scrutton,   
  Christchurch, Yankalilla 
Daughter of a country policeman, Yvonne lived in a 
number of country towns. She was married for 44 
years. Her late husband, Peter, was the Norwegian 
Consul for South Australia and she travelled with 
him extensively. Their only child, Michelle, died at 
47, leaving two young children, Alex and Maddie. 
Later Yvonne became partner to John Pettigrew who 
had been a teacher at Pulteney. 
 

Yvonne was a high school teacher and taught at 
Woodlands CEGGS for twenty years. On her  
retirement to Yankalilla she volunteered for various 
associations,  including Probus and Meals on 
Wheels, and was president of the bowling club. 
 

An Anglican for all of her 82 years, Yvonne has held 
various positions in the church including Secretary 
and Peoples’ Warden. In her old age (her words!) 
she is content simply to enjoy attending church each 
Sunday and meeting her many friends around the 
district. Yvonne is a wonderful helper who is always 
ready to assist with a reading or intercessions at 
short notice and is loved by all. 

The Combined Churches Op Shop at Normanville has been  
operating for about 30 years with some of the volunteers  
having been involved since its inception. The shop is an  
initiative of the local Anglican and United churches and stocks 
a range of used clothing for men, women and children,  
bedding, crockery, glassware, books, toys and other items all 
of which are checked before going on display. Clothing which 
is unsaleable goes to provide cleaning rags for local businesses 
with some items going to the RSPCA to provide bedding for 
the animals, so nothing is wasted. Several of the volunteers 
even take home donated clothing to wash it prior to sale. 
That’s dedication! A large and very dedicated team of  
volunteers work six days a week maintaining the stock and 
ensuring that the shelves and racks are full. The volunteer  
roster is always full and people enjoy working there so much 
that it is sometimes difficult to get a shift.  
 

As well as providing a service for the locals a large number of 
holiday makers come to the shop, all of which helps to provide 
funds to enable the work of these churches to continue. 

R King 

A piece of our history... 
Ron King discovered a photo of the Yankalilla font and an  
article in the Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 13th January 
1928:  
 

“Before [being brought to Yankalilla] it stood 250 years in  
Salisbury Cathedral, England. A naughty boy scratched his 
name and date, 1790, upon it. The font was the gift of the 
Dean and Chapter of Salisbury Cathedral  at the instance of 
Archdeacon Morse, who when visiting England in 1877  
discovered it, put away in a side chapel, having been  
discarded for a newer one. It first stood on a wooden  
platform inside Christ Church, but when the baptistry was 
built it was shifted into that.  
 

“The first child to be baptised in it after its move was the son 
of Mr and Mrs Arthur Roads, of Winulta, Y. P. The font cover 
was designed and made by the late Mr George Roads, of 
Yankalilla. The beautiful inlaid work was done by him when in 
his eighties, without the aid of spectacles. The font ewer was 
the gift of Miss Ellen Gilbert of Salisbury… The second font 
ewer (for warm water) was given by the Rev. H. J. Lovibond 
on leaving Yankalilla (1914).” 
 

The Yankalilla and Delamere congregations are 
holding discussions on the aims and objectives of 
our churches—and  we’re aiming high!    

P Filsell 
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  News from St Ann’s, Aldinga 

Celebration of St Ann, our Patron 
On 5th August 2018 we celebrated in our Family  
Service the life and work of St Ann, and of other 
grandparents, including our own. The following 
Grandparents’ Prayer merits wider use: 
 

 Heavenly Father, being a grandparent is a gift 
 so incredible and yet so complex. 
 I pray for wisdom and guidance as I discover 
 my life as a grandparent. 
 Help me to know when to speak and when to 
 stay quiet. 
 Give me words to encourage and enrich. 
 Protect from harm each precious child of mine 
 and when times of illness and challenge 
 should fall give them strength to handle and 
 grace to heal. 
 May I be a channel of your wisdom, comfort 
 and peace, and may I pass on the faith, share 
 tradition and plant the seeds of your love.   
 Amen  
 

It happened that descendants of the Reverend  
Edmund King Miller (1820-1911), incumbent of  
Willunga, Noarlunga and Aldinga from 1863 to 1892, 
attended this celebration. 
 

Prickle Team 
The Prickle Team (which now includes Father  
Brenton) reported, at the August 2018 Meeting of 
the Friends of St Ann’s, revenue, from Rose  Pruning, 
of $945 and was suitably congratulated. (See final 
figure, p. 10) 
 

Baptism 
On 19th August 2018 Deacon Peter Chapman  
baptised Evie Noble, daughter of Taylor and Justin 
Noble, who brought with them a contingent of  
family and friends equivalent in size to the usual 
congregation (who, of course, were there too and 
were more than happy to join in the welcome into  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

the Church of a new member of the Family of Christ, 
and in the  festivities afterwards).  
 

Working Bee 
Diligence and devotion were the hallmarks of those 
joining with enthusiasm and keenness the Working Bee 
held in and around St Ann’s on Sunday 26th August 
2018, after the Service at which Lorraine and David 
Nitschke were congratulated on their 45th Wedding 
Anniversary, for which we sang : 
 

 Blest be the tie that binds  
 our hearts in Christian love;  
 the fellowship of kindred minds  
 is like to that above.  
 

The working bee was a time of achievement and  
fellowship, and concluded with a barbecue. 
 

Family Tea 
The Family tea on the 24th August was a well-attended 
and  cheerful occasion. The presence of visitor Janet 
Wells from London inspired one person present, well 
known for his mellifluous (and frequent) rendition of 
“Danny Boy”,  to break into “Maybe it’s because I’m a 
Londoner”, after which our esteemed organist  
uncovered the keyboard and accompanied a  
succession of songs from the UK and Australia.  
 

The next Family Tea will be on Friday 28th September, 
6.30 for 7 pm. All welcome. Bring food to share and 
bring your Friends! 
 

The coveted St Ann’s Chocolate Frog Award for  
otherwise unrecognised contributions to the parish has 
been awarded to David and Lorraine Nitschke (photo 
below) for the many ways in which they have assisted 
the St Ann’s congregation and the WFA generally.  
    

   Brian McMillan and Pat Roper, Wardens  
    [with additional remarks, AC] 

AC 
S Carthew 
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With this cold weather, many parishioners have  
preferred to hibernate at home, so attendance numbers 
have remained low. We have welcomed Fr Brenton and 
Lyn Dick to our parish and they are settling in well...Lyn 
busy getting the garden into shape and an MG sports car 
has appeared in the shed...one of Brenton's hobbies, so 
expect some other interesting vehicles appearing outside 
the rectory soon! 
 

We are really enjoying having a regular priest in our 
midst and I think Brenton is coping with us well 
enough...we're a rum lot..... 
 

Our Prayer, Praise and Proclamation service was really 
good this month...some solid teaching from Greg John 
about Christ as bread and wine, food for our souls… a 
very difficult concept for all of us, but handled very well.  
Jac Hocking made some little notepads with this  
inscription on the front attributed to Queen Elizabeth 
1st:                             'Twas Christ the Word that spake it, 
                                    He took the Bread and brake it: 
                                    And what that Word did make it, 
                                     That I believe and take it. 
 

News from St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 

About as near as any to understanding this profound 
truth! Jac also created a yummy morning tea with 
bread, dukka, yummy dips and some wine gum  
lollies...next time it will be real wine! Thank you Jac… 
 

Jill Ribbons has been hibernating and taking things 
slowly for now..we miss you Jill and look forward to 
seeing you at church again soon. 
 

Lorna McGaffin is waiting for surgery on her hip and her 
shoulder...both are painful and make sleep difficult. 
Our prayers for successful surgery and swift healing, 
dear Lorna, we miss you too. 
 

Where are you, John Carroll? Staying with his daughter, 
Chrissie while he convalesces from two rounds of  
Surgery, we think... Hope you're healing well, John, and 
looking forward to seeing you in our midst again soon. 
 

If you know of anyone who would like a visitor, or 
needs prayer, please let us know so we can pray for 
them and organise visiting. 
 Blessings in Christ 
  Julia Drought & Greg John , Wardens 

Mission Action Plan 
 

A meeting at St Ann’s on the 19th August  looked at the 
past, present and future of the Mission Action Plan 
adopted in 2015  at the direction of the Bishop. A  
number of things had been achieved over that time, and 
some of its initiatives had become normalised and  
absorbed into our  regular ministry. However, the  
process had begun to lag, and much had changed in the 
past three years. It was time to let go of past structures 
and look at today’s structure and needs. 
 

Fr Simon saw a distinction between overarching goals of 
the WFA (which could be described as building up our 
faith, setting up sustainable structures, and starting the 
new service of worship) and localised  goals which were 
the province of the individual congregations. 
 

Some significant issues that were expressed in this  
context were the need for help to articulate our faith 
and build up confidence to do so, and the need for good 
communication to ensure provision of pastoral care.  

Mission Action 

Plan Meeting. 
(L-R) Fr Brenton, 

Barbara Walter, 

Ted Sandercock, 

Joan Dare, 
Wendy  

Sandercock, 

Trish McDonald, 

Jane Cuthbert, 
Fr Simon,  

Dn Peter, Bill 

and Margaret 

Cale. 

 “We need a simple church logo 
incorporating a cross, a Bible, a dove, grapes, a 

lion and lamb, and two Dead Sea scrolls.” 

8 

AC 
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The August meeting was chaired by Ted Sandercock. 
Matters discussed included: 
 

Sale of SSPJ building: An ongoing matter. An agent was 
being sought for the sale of the church. The cemetery 
as well as the church is State Heritage listed, and  
decisions need to be made about its future. Several of 
the plots at SSPJ have expired, with the 50-year lease 
expiring on others over the coming months. Lessees 
will be contacted with the suggestion that they  
consider a move to Willunga Cemetery. 
 

A WFA list had been compiled of WFA Pastoral  
Assistants, Eucharistic Assistants, Lay readers etc, and 
listing what training for Safe Ministry etc had been 
completed and updated by each. The Council could 
authorise people for these roles.  It was a national  
requirement that a “Faithfulness in Service”  
questionnaire (available from the Diocesan website or 
from the parish secretary) be filled in by all in those 
roles.   It would need to be signed by a JP and mailed 
to the Diocesan Office. 
 

Rectory at 17 Shell St, Seaford Meadows: Fr Simon 
reported that most things were now sorted, although 
there were a few minor problems to be dealt with.  
 

Yankalilla Rectory had been rented out for some 15 or 
more years without being renovated. A decision on the 
future of the building needed to be made in the  
context of plans for local ministry. Necessary  
improvements  would involve a new bathroom,  
upgrading the kitchen and laundry, painting and  
probably re-carpeting. Wardens were investigating the 
likely costs of bringing the Rectory up to diocesan  
standards.  
 

 

Anglican Expo being held at SCC (see p.5):  
St Nicholas’ would provide afternoon tea with scones. 
Proceeds to go to Peter Chapman for books.   
 

Edmund  King Memorial Dinner: Brian McMillan would 
discuss a possible event with the Willunga Recreation 
Centre. A number of people in Willunga were aware of 
the significant role the Rev’d E K Miller played in the 
area as rector, 1863-84. 
 

Memorial plaques: The Archdeacon advises that the 
use of memorial plaques on items donated to the 
church is not current Diocesan Policy.  Any donations 
can still be acknowledged, e.g. in The Grapevine. (This 
advice does not apply to those items already donated.) 
 

Pews:  Diocesan approval had been given for the sale 
of St Ann’s pews, and the purchase of chairs to the 
value of $5000. Three pews from St Stephen’s had 
been given on perpetual loan to Willunga House.  
 

Finance Report  
The Treasurer reported that our income has  
decreased, while our expenditure, although still within 

News from Western Fleurieu Anglican Council 

budget,  has increased (see graphs below). Giving is 
down $5-6,000 on the same time last year and the  
Treasurer will have to transfer money from our at call 
account to be able to pay stipends. Expenditure cannot 
be cut any further.  Electronic giving needs to be  
explained and encouraged, and the purpose for  the  
collection could be included in the wording of our  
service. For those using electronic giving, tokens can be 
placed in the collection plate as a sign of people’s  
contribution to the mission of the church. 
 

Yankalilla and Delamere had decided to pay travel and a 
PTO fee to non-stipendiary Deacon Peter Chapman for 
services there, backdated to his first service as an  
ordained deacon. 
 

 

Next WFA Council meeting Tues 18th Sept at Yankalilla 

 
     Society of the  
          Sacred Mission  
 

 
SSM is happy to offer, from September 8th to  
September 13th, at Willunga House: 
 *Spiritual Direction 
 *Quiet Days  
 *Teaching in Meditation and Contemplation 
  *Spiritual Discernment. 
Contact:  Fr Colin Griffiths SSM: Tel 0456 637 114 
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Western Fleurieu Anglicans  
(A mission partnership of the  

Diocese of The Murray) 

Visit our website! 
http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

Phone: 0487 420 653 
 

Parish Secretary: Jane Cuthbert  

0407 651 606  

email corbidge@tpg.com.au 
 

Fr Simon Waters 
8392 4521 (o) 

simon.waters@bigpond.com 
 

Fr Brenton Dick  
8323 9744  

dickscot@bigpond.com 
 

Deacon Peter Chapman 
0428 959 213 

peter@buildingecosystems.com.au 

Service times & contact details 
 

 St Margaret’s, Main Road McLaren Vale  

      Sunday: 10 am  

    Wednesday: 9:00 am 

   Wardens:   

   Greg John  ph 8325 0277 

   Julia Drought ph 7009 7705 
 

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga             

     Saturday: 5.30 pm 

   Wardens:    

    Ted Sandercock  8556 4535 

    John Strachan 8186 3372 
 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga 

   Sunday: 9 am 

   Wardens:   

    Pat Roper  8386 2470 

    Brian McMillan 8557 6984 
 

St Nicholas’, Seaford 

   Seaford Ecumenical Mission 

   Sunday 10.30 am 

   Sunday 5 pm (see p. 1) 

     Wardens:  

  Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 

   Helen Cook 0427 679 787  

   or 8386 3689 
 

   Christ Church, Yankalilla 

 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – 9.00 am 

 4th Sunday – 11.00 am 

 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

   Wardens - 

       Ann Gardiner  0419 035 290 

           Belinda Rosser 0411 591 628 
 

   St James, Delamere 

 2nd Sunday – 11.00 am 

 4th Sunday – 9.00 am 

 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

   Wardens  

     Peter Filsell 8598 0223 

  or 0427 534 095 

         Ann Ryan - 8598 0227 

 

Informal Services 
A Family Service will be held on  2nd September & 7th October @ St Ann’s at 9 am;  

a Prayer, Praise & Proclamation service @St Margaret’s on Sunday 16th September at 10 am;  
A Family Service @ St Nicholas’  on Sunday 23rd September at 10.30 am 

An Anglican Parish Gathering @ St Nicholas’, Seaford at 5 pm on Sundays, starting 2nd September  (see p. 1) 

Roses, Roses... 
 

Trish Frith from the Prickle Team  
reports that this Rose Pruning  
season the team visited 29 gardens (43 
hours) and raised $1,320. Two pruners, Victoria and Bill,  
returned from overseas to help her get seriously busy. They 
were thrilled to have Fr Brenton join in the Prickle Team one 
cold afternoon— it was a very prickly introduction!   

Meanwhile Barbara Hill kept St Ann’s garden and pine  
needles under control. $300 of the money raised by the 
team would go to schools chaplaincy, and the rest to the 
parish budget. 
 

Roses have prickles, Trish writes, but also petals. Try the  
following  rose water recipe to add a distinctive flavour to 
muffins: 
 

Collect petals from fragrant roses, place them in a saucepan 
with a lid. Cover the petals with water and heat slowly until 
barely boiling, then remove from the heat. Cool it, strain it 
into a receptacle. 
 

Enjoy your roses! 

mailto:dickscot@bigpond.com

